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jeffrey rodus, first deputy director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Proposed Intro. No: 941-A
Committee: Governmental Operations


	Title:   A Local Law to amend the New York city charter, in relation to standardized customer service training for agency inspectors.
	Sponsor(S): By Council Members Brewer, Jackson, Chin, Gentile, Gonzalez, James, Koo, Koppell, Mendez, Palma, Recchia, Rose, Williams, Lappin, Arroyo, Vallone, Reyna and Ulrich


	Summary of Legislation:  This Legislation amends the New York City charter to require the Mayor’s Office of Operations to develop a standardized customer service training curriculum for training agency inspectors within the Departments of Buildings, Consumer Affairs, Health and Mental Hygiene, Environmental Protection, Sanitation, and the Bureau of Fire Prevention of the Fire Department. The Office of Operations is then required to: 1) review each agency’s inspector training program ; 2) ensure that it includes the standardized customer training; and 3) certify each inspector training program that does.

The bill further provides that no later than July 1, 2013 the Office of Operations is to submit to the Mayor and the Speaker of the Council a copy of the standardized customer service training curriculum, a report on the number of agency inspector training programs reviewed, and the number of such programs that were certified.  Beginning January 1, 2014 and annually thereafter, the Office of Operations will submit to the Mayor and the Speaker any substantive changes made to the standardized customer service training curriculum, the number of training programs reviewed, and the number of training programs certified during the prior year. 



	Effective Date:    This local law will take effect thirty days following its enactment.



	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: N/A

	Fiscal Impact Statement: 
Effective FY 13
FY Succeeding

Effective FY 14
Full Fiscal

Impact FY 14
Revenues (+)

$0
$0
$0
Expenditures (-) 

$0
$0
$0
Net

$0
$0
$0


	Impact on Revenues:  There would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.


	Impact on Expenditures:    This legislation would have no impact on expenditures since existing resources would be used to comply with this local law.
   

	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:     N/A


	Source of Information: Mayor’s Office of Legislative Affairs, New York City Finance Division

	Estimate Prepared By: John Russell, Principal Financial Legislative Analyst
Estimate Reviewed By:  Latonia McKinney, Deputy Director and Tanisha Edwards, Finance Counsel


	Legislative history:  This legislation was introduced to the full Council on October 11, 2012 as Int. 941 and referred to the Committee on Governmental Operations.  On February 28, 2013, the Committees on Governmental Operations and Small Business held a joint hearing on this legislation and the bill was laid over.  An amended version of the legislation, Proposed Intro. 941-A, will be considered by the Committee on Governmental Operations on April 8th, 2013 and upon  successful vote, the bill will be submitted to the full Council for a vote.            
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